
Freedom Conservation Commission
Tuesday, 21 March, 2023
7:00 pm
Freedom Town Hall
Minutes
1.
Quorum Check, Roll Call – The meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by Jeff Nicoll. Present are: Jeff Nicoll, R.A. Oram, Linda Mailhot, Sue Hoople, Alice Custard, Paul Elie, Michele Keenan is absent. A quorum is present.
2.
Approval of 21 Feb 2023 FCC Meeting Minutes – line 41 – ammonium instead of imonium.  Alice made a motion to approve as amended, Sue seconded. APPROVED

3.
Business properly presented to the commission

1.
Camp Cody ZBA Application – Does infiltration affect the septic system at the trampoline park? The FCC has no concerns with the plan.
2.
Paul & Joy Nowak ZBA Application – minimal impact, bulk of work is a foundation drain by a boat ramp. The FCC has no concerns with this plan.
4.
Review and discussion of March 1 2023 FAC meeting minutes – Jeff reviewed the discussion regarding representatives to the FAC from the FCC and from the FCC to the FAC. Oram suggests having time for Chief Cunio to speak at the joint meeting regarding procedures regarding fires/emergencies in the Town Forest. Jeff will add this to the agenda. Oram made a recommendation that the Planning Board position be moved to the FCC rather than the FAC. The reason is that the stewardship plan removes the Planning Board from the spectrum of anything happening in the forest. The stewardship declares that the FAC must have an ex-officio Planning Board member. It would be logical for the representative to attend the FCC meetings. The stewardship plan needs to be updated in several places. The FCC recommends that Barry Keith attend the joint meeting. 

Regarding not having a FAC member attend the FCC meetings – members of the FCC discussed this, and the consensus is that the FAC representative attendance is not necessary. 


Regarding the walk in the forest in April, are there details? Discuss at the joint meeting. Time, rain date, etc? Alice asked about the work days that were held in the past. 

Oram is scheduled to attend the May FAC meeting. 

5.
Review of Town Forester work plan – Jeff asked Barry to fill out the scope of work document. The document was distributed to the members of the FCC for their review prior to the next meeting. 

Cutting was off the table last year, but is now back on the proposed activity schedule for 2023. How cutting is contracted will need to be looked at. Is there a master plan of cutting plans? Prescribed cuts are laid out in the stewardship plan. An intent to cut and a plan should be provided for the cuts. 


When is the cut going to be? Where – explain compartments for the general public. Who is the contractor/who is bidding?  What is being taken – hardwood, softwood, pulp, chips? Projected revenue? Forester’s compensation?  Communication – town website, newspaper article. 

The stewardship plan notes that all proceeds from the forest will be earmarked to the forest. 


Jeff will send communication to FAC (Janet) to ask Barry to be prepared with this information at the joint meeting. Please submit agenda items to Jeff prior to the April joint meeting. 
6.
Conservation Land Inventory project discussion – Thank you to Michele and Paul for all their work on this project. The NRI can be used for the Master Plan. The FCC would like a short, concise report. A link to a map could be provided in the report. 
7.
FCC Rules of Procedure Discussion – see above- Proposed language was distributed for member review. Consist of 5 members and 2 alternates. Include Planning Board representative? Consult with PB chair?  Suggest that Planning Board member be moved to the FCC from the FAC. The Planning Board Representative will be an ex-officio voting member.

Ask Janet about the amount of members she would like for the FAC in the rules of procedure? It will need to be reworded to make it clear how many are members and how many alternates. 5 members (one of which is Select Board), 2 alternates. 
8.
Approval of invoices and contract – no invoices. 
Water quality – quote was received from GMCG for Loon Lake and Round Pond, as well as Trout Pond.  Loon Lake Association is not moving forward, so we are over budget by approximately $1600. 

Possible consideration – scaling back testing on Loon Lake and Round Pond. Ask Town for extra $2000? What can GMCG do for $1417.50? Alice made a motion to ask the town for the additional money. Paul seconded. APPROVED
9.
Other business to come before the commission – Communication from Barry Keith re: Nature Conservancy is working on the fire management plan for the Town Forest. He would like a joint meeting of the FCC and FAC for the TNC to present. Oram would like the Fire Chief to attend that meeting as well. 

Jeff emailed FAC after town meeting. Amounts of Article 25 and 26 were switched, Forester and Maintenance budgets were mistakenly reversed in the report. Jeff made a motion to correct that on the floor of the meeting. He also requested when we might have the scope of work for road repair. 



Jeff shared the Town Forest T-shirt design draft. Add Conservation Commission and Forest Advisory to the back. 

Jeff - check funding for the TNC burn.

Public Comment

Alice made a motion to adjourn at 9:36 pm, Sue seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson
Recording Secretary

Note: Deadline for agenda items for this meeting closed at 12pm on March 14, 2023
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